
September 2, 2025 

 

The Winnebago County Board of Supervisors met in session at 9:00 A.M. 

September 2, 2025, adjourned from August 26, 2025. 

Present: Supervisors Smith, Jensvold, and Durby 

Absent:  

On a motion by Durby and seconded by Jensvold the Supervisors moved to 
approve the minutes for the August 26, 2025 Board Meeting and approve the agenda for 
September 2, 2025.  All voted aye.  Motion carried. 

Kris Oswald, Drainage Clerk, discussed drainage district matters.  There was 
much discussion regarding DD 54.  Supervisor Durby will check the crossing near Jim 
Dontje’s to see if water is flowing through the intake. 

Scott Meinders, Engineer discussed Secondary Road matters including property 
auction will go live tomorrow at 10:00 A.M.  New building will be ready soon.  Bridge 
being replaced in Logan Section 31. The Supervisors discussed rock on 500th Street and 
the culvert discussed last week. Crack leveling work was done.  On the Asmus paving 
project there is dirt work being done.   

The following claims were approved and ordered to be paid: 

Alliant Energy Utilities $1,500.00 

Amazon Capital Services Supplies $821.38 

Bomgaars Supplies $197.00 

Central Automotive Repair Services $48.66 

City of Forest City Utilities $6,030.39 

Doors Inc Supplies $668.00 

Forest City Ford Services $1,182.95 

Hawkeye Communication Services $6,433.75 

Henry Adkins & Son Inc Equipment $17,849.66 

IMWCA Services $6,747.00 

Julie Sorenson Mileage $216.40 

Lake Mills Seed House Supplies $1,380.00 

North Iowa Reg Housing Rent $1,018.00 

Sanofi Pasteur Inc Supplies $114.45 

Suzanne McColloch Reimbursement $40.00 

 

The session was adjourned until 9:00 A.M. September 9, 2025. 

 
__________________________ 
Susan Smith, Chairperson 

Attest:  _________________________ 
 Karla Weiss, County Auditor 


